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amid the tensions of life in South 
Africa. Though he has ample reason to 
be resentful of treatment he personally 
has received at the hands of South 
African society, there is nothing of 
acrimony or rancor here. We are pri• 
vileged to look over his shoulder as in 
awareness of his own sinfulness he 
quests to know how he can be an in• 
strument of hi:; Lord, where he is. 

Instrument of Thy Peace is an cspeci• 
ally helpful book for American Chris• 
tians, who in this time must make sense 
of a world in which their nation is 
involved in a violent war in Asia and 
whose domestic life is threatened by 
racial strife at home. Paton chose to 
throw in his lot with those who oppose 
apartheid; he chose to identify with 
the cause of black Africans rather than 
to enjoy the privileges which institution• 
alized injustice confers upon the white 
minority. Christians in this country 
may be, and to some extent already are, 
confronted with a similar choice and, 
as urban unrest accelerates, the choices 
will become more pressing and less 
avoidable. 

Throughout the writing Paton grap• 
pies with the problem of the New 
Testament meaning of love of the 
enemy. He concludes that he does not 
love his "enemies" in the New Testa• 
ment sense of the word, but he is thank• 
ful for tl1e grace of being delivered 
from hate. For myself I see no lack of 
compatability between his efforts to 
sensitize the consciences of his white 
neighbors to the injustices they are 
perpetrating on the non-white majority 
and Christian love. It may well be for 
him, and for us, that the highest Chris
tian love is not to be defined in love 
emotionally, or ethically defined. It 
may be that the highest expression of 
Christian love is to awaken men to a 
realization of the extent to which they 
have been captured by the pervasive 
racism of the society which dehum• 
anizes black and white men alike. These 
meditationa by a contemporary saint 

will help us as we seek to discover 
what our obedience to our Lord is. 

LAWRENCE N. JONES 

Union Theological Seminary 
New York 

Instrument of Thy Peace. 
By Alan Patton. New York: The Sea• 
bury Press, 1968. $3.50 

This latest of Alan Paton's books 
consists of twenty-one meditations 
evoked by the prayer of St. Francis of 
Assisi which begins "Lord, make me an 
instrument of thy peace." This collec
tion is a substantial and edifying con• 
tribution to the library of Christian 
devotional literature. 

These writings are marked by a cer• 
tain earthiness. They have a contem• 
poraneity and a concreteness that grows 
out of Paton's struggle to discover the 
meaning of his Christian commitment 

•J ·,, 

.. 


